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"Far up in the deep blue sky, great white clouds are floating by;
All the world is dressed in green; many happy birds are seen;
Roses bright and sunshine clear show that lovely June is here."
F.G. Sanders

Sisters and Brothers,

June is here indeed! I found the poem but unfortunately the Chrysler car keys for each of our fathers and sons are still missing.

Thank you to Sister Abbi Smith and Brother Max Feitz for their service this last year. Your commitment to Lakeville Chapter is an 
inspiration for all of us!

Grand Chapter was beautiful and truly felt like a family reunion! Sister Abbi served as District 20’s Page for the “American 
Dream” Grand Session. On Sunday, Lakeville’s Harold Rowe was installed as Worthy Grand Patron and Brother Brian Hoover 
as Grand Organist in the Faith Moves Mountains Grand Family. Sister Ruth Sousley of St. Joseph Chapter is the District Deputy 
for the coming year. Thank you to all who attended and helped with Brother Harold’s escort. It was so nice to see so many 
people from Lakeville and District 20 in attendance! Come to our July meeting to hear more about Grand Chapter as Sister Abbi 
gives her report.

Our installation of officers will be on Tuesday July 11th at 6:00 pm at the Lodge. We are blessed to have a full corps of officers! 
Our newly installed Worthy Grand Matron Cindy Willyard will be our Installing Officer so I hope everyone will be able to attend. 
We will return to the Chapter Room for our regular July stated meeting following the Installation. I’d like to thank the Past Matrons 
for providing the refreshments following the meeting.

Brother Harold’s reception will be on July 22nd at the South Bend Scottish Rite. There will be a Social Time starting at 1:30 PM 
with an Addendum at 3:30 PM and the Reception at 4:00 PM. Dinner following the reception will be $22/person. Let’s all turn out 
to show him how proud we are of him! If you need a ride, please call Associate Matron Barb Woods at 928-814-6200 or email at 
hopeudance8@gmail.com.

Enjoy this beautiful sunshine!

Barb Woods,
Worthy Matron Elect

Worthy Matron: Abbi Smith - 574-209-0536 - abbi.smithover@gmail.com Secretary: Chris Rowe - 574-784-8948 - ckrowe@mchsi.com

Message from the Worthy Matron

Dates to Remember:

Tue Open Installation of OfficersJul-11 @ 6:00pm
Tue Stated Meeting - Refreshments to follow the meeting.Jul-11 @ 7:30pm
Sat Cynthia Willyard, WGM Reception, Spiceland - Dinner to Follow - RSVP to Nancy Frost by 

July 10th
Jul-15 @ 3:30pm

Sat Harold Rowe, WGP Reception, South Bend - Dinner to Follow - RSVP to Chris Rowe by July 
3rd

Jul-22 @ 3:30pm


